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Be Your Best 

Reports 

Reports will be uploaded to XUNO today. Our 

teachers dedicate a lot of time in completing your 

child’s report. Assessment is an ongoing process 

during the whole semester. There are a wide 

variety of assessments used, both formal and 

informal that are then used to determine the 

growth of each student and the actual point of 

development. This process is take very seriously 

whereby teachers work closely together to ensure 

a consistent approach and consistent 

expectations across the school. 

The ‘dot’ is an actual representation of where your 

child sits in relation to the expectation of their 

current year level and correlates to a rating which 

is indicated on the report. 

The comment section of the report will be 

delivered personally at meetings on Monday. 

At this time please feel free to ask any clarifying 

questions you may have to help you understand 

your child’s progress and them as a learner. 
 

CURIOSITY  INCLUSION  
OWNERSHIP    PASSION 

June 18th, 2021 

Issue 19, Week 9, Term 2 

 

We are holding parent/teacher meetings on Monday 21st June. The purpose of these meetings is 

to provide a forum for you to discuss your child’s progress as a learner. This may include 

conversation about level of academic achievement and social/emotional growth or needs. 

These meetings will replace the report comment. Students are more than welcome to attend 

these meetings if you wish them to. 

 

You will need to check in with the QR code before your meeting. QR codes will be available at 

each classroom. 

 

Appointments can be made by going to the Xuno portal: 

1. Click on the ‘school’ menu in the top left corner 

2. Click ‘Parent Teacher Interviews’ 

Choose a suitable time 

 

BOOKINGS WILL CLOSE ON MONDAY MORNING AT 8:00am. 

 

Please note this is a Pupil Free Day 
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End of Term 

Next Friday is the end of another eventful and busy term. School finishes at 2:15pm. Buses will run 

at the earlier time of 2:10pm. 

 
Superhero Day 

On the last day of term, Friday 25th June, Ashlee and Brielle have organised a Superhero Day as 

part of the LoE program. Students are asked to come dressed up as their favourite Superhero. 

There will be activities for all classes. 

 
Prep Enrolments for 2022 

We are continuing to take enrolments for prep students in 2022. We would really appreciate 

2022 enrolments for siblings to be completed as soon as practicable. Enrolment forms are 

available from the office or you can email myself or the school. An editable PDF of the 

enrolment form can be found on the website. 

 
After School Care 

‘Stepping Stones’ has been successful in their application to run an After School Care program 

at ISPS. More information can be found further on in the newsletter. 

 
Regional Cross Country 

The Regional Cross Country event in St Arnaud, has been changed (again) to Tuesday 13th July. 

Students involved have been notified of the change of date. 

 
School Concert 

Our biennial concert will be held in August (16th to the 19th). This is a whole school event with all 

students being involved. Mrs Libby Kennedy will be choregraphing and directing the concert. 

Mrs Kennedy started rehearsals with all classes this week. 

A note about costume co-ordinators was sent home to each class via SeeSaw or XUNO. A copy 

of this letter is included later in the Newsletter. 

WANTED! We are in need of an Elsa, Arna or Olaf costume for a Prep size student for the concert. 

If you have one that you are happy to donate or lend, please let us know. 

 
Parking 

There has been a lot of work done by the MRCC on 15th Street outside the school. The parking 

area on the opposite side of the school has been completed and bollards have been installed. 

Please enter the ‘pick up queue’ at the Belar Avenue end and drive all the way down to the 

end of the bollards. This will ensure that the greatest number of cars can be waiting at any time. 

Students will cross at the crossing and walk safely along the path to access the car picking them 

up. 

 
Night Amongst the Vines 

This year was the year that we were to hold the biennial ‘Night Amongst the Vines’. Due to 

COVID restrictions it has been decided to postpone the 

event. We are hoping that we will be able to hold it again in 

March 2022. 

 
Seating 

Dave has built another shaded seat for the students. The 

table was constructed out of a cable drum and the seats 

have been repurposed from seats previously installed at 

school. It is a great space to sit and chat with friends, as the 

students found out yesterday! 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Certificates will be presented at assembly on Friday 25th June 

EXPECTATION ACKNOWLEDGMENT 

This term we are acknowledging students who display the playground expectations. Students 

who show any of the expectations will receive an award card from the teacher on yard duty. 

Each card has the expectation written on it. The students will be told by the teacher how they 

displayed the expectation.  

Three students are ‘pulled out’ of the box choose the 

bell music. This is a great honour and the students are 

keen to receive this opportunity. 

 Congratulations to the following students who 

received an award this week; 

 

CURIOSITY 

Cale D’Ettorre 

Rylan Williamson 
 

 

INCLUSION 

Dall Blundy 

Jordy Szeto 

Cooper Thwaites 

Prep G 

Cleo Karallis 
Prep S 

Haydon Wan 
Prep M 

Denero Puleio 

Scarlet Marciano 

Quinn Sullivan 
1C 

Lucy Batchelor 

Josh DeAngelis 
1M 

Heidi Wilmann 
2W 

Riley Siemsen 
2S 

Jovi Caristo 
2B 

Freya Comfort 

3V  

Mahalia Alexander 
3P 

Kobie Parker 
3T 

Winnie Anderson 
4R 

James Kennedy 

Flynn Capp 
4C 

Mei Whitehead 

Madden Fisher 
5A 

Eva Puleio 
5C 

Lucas Giugno 
6S 

Brayden Sweet 

Joel Garlick 

 

6H 

Shane Krul 
Art 

Nevaeh Robins 
PE 

Lewis Sleep 
Music 

Maddie Keir 
Science 

LJ Piscioneri 
Concert 

Cooper Fitzpatrick 
Principal 

Brielle Accola 

Ashlee Peters 
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CONCERT 2021 
 

2021 brings added excitement to ISPS, as we look forward to our biennial school 

concert. Our concert is a large scale, professional production involving all students from 

Prep to Grade 6 and provides them with a wonderful opportunity to perform at the 

Mildura Arts Centre. 

 

The concert will look a bit different this year (due to strict Covid-safe protocols at the 

MAC) and we will do whatever we can to make sure the students get the opportunity 

to perform. 

 

Rehearsals for the concert are well under way. I would like to have all costumes 

organised as soon as possible – information on your child’s costume will be coming 

soon. 

 

I will require a two or three parents per class willing to help organise costumes. This will 

involve naming all costumes, collecting them after the performances, shopping for 

accessories, ensuring all children have something to wear on stage! If this is something 

you would like to be a part of, please contact me via email on 

Elizabeth.Kennedy2@education.vic.gov.au 

or alternatively your class room teacher. 

 

Make sure you write the concert dates in your diaries (August 16th – 19th) and look out for 

any information through the newsletter, Seesaw or Xuno. 

 

With thanks, 

Libby Kennedy 

Elizabeth.Kennedy2@education.vic.gov.au 

 

WANTED! We are in need of an Elsa, Arna or Olaf costume for a 

Prep size student for the concert. If you have one you that are 

happy to donate or lend, please let us know. 

 

 

 

 

‘When you're on stage, the real world just drops away 

for that time. It's pretty intense.’ 
Robert Smith 

mailto:Elizabeth.Kennedy2@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:Elizabeth.Kennedy2@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/robert-smith-quotes
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Camps Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) 2021 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families 

to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting 

activities. 

If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a 

Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care Card or 

Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, 

you may be eligible. Payment amounts this year are $125 for 

eligible primary school students. Payments are made direct to 

the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, 

excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not 

need to complete an application form this year, unless there 

has been a change in your family circumstances. 

If you would like to apply for the first time, please come in to 

the school office and ask for an application form.  

You can also download the form, and find out more about the 

program and eligibility, on the Department of Education and 

Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund web page. 

Check with the school office if you are unsure, and please 

return completed forms to the school office.  

Parent Payment 2021 

 

School Council determines the 

school fees each year and approves 

the Parent Payment Policy as 

outlined by the Department of 

Education. At the parent payment 

cost for 2021 will be $150. 

This cost covers all essential student 

learning items (for example: pens, 

pencils, iPad apps).  

Any extra non curriculum based 

programs (eg interschool sport) will 

incur a cost at the time of the event. 

Payment plans are available by 

direct depositing money into the 

following account with your child’s 

name as the reference; 

BSB: 063 520 

Acc: 10104523 

After School Care Program 
 

Dear Irymple South  Primary Families, 

 

Stepping Stones Children’s Services would like to extend a warm welcome to all children, 

parents, and extended family members. 

We are excited to announce that we have been chosen to provide an After School Care 

program for Irymple South  Primary to start in Term 3 2021. This program will run Mon-Fri 3-6pm 

and will include afternoon tea and all activities. The Costs for each session is $31.10 for a 

permanent booking,  and $38.90 for a casual booking. 

 

We are a CCS approved service, and most families will be entitled to fee relief which is 

calculated on combined family income via Centrelink. 

If you are unsure of your entitlements or need to register please contact Centrelink on  136150 

for more information. Once you have an estimation of fee relief or  

 you already know your entitlements and would like a fee estimate or have any other queries, 

please contact Courtney or Lauren at our head office between the hours of 8:30am-5pm on 

0364253499 or email courtney@sharingthecare.com.au or lauren@sharingthecare.com.au  

 

Recruiting for employment opportunities with Stepping Stones-Irymple South ASC will begin 

shortly, and we strongly encourage anyone who may be interested in applying for a position 

with us to call Linda on 0488935153 or email linda@sharingthecare.com.au for more information. 

We look forward to working with the children,  families and wider School Community of Irymple 

South Primary School in Term 3. 

 

Management and Administration 

Stepping Stones Children’s Services 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx#link22
mailto:courtney@sharingthecare.com.au
mailto:lauren@sharingthecare.com.au
mailto:linda@sharingthecare.com.au
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Happy Birthday 

JUNE 

Finn Cupper (14th) 

Nesi Katoa (15th) 

Paddy Connelly (15th) 

Max Bradshaw (16th) 

Ned Berry (16th) 

Frankie Mammone (17th) 

Halle Connelly (17th) 

Madison Brand (17th) 

Hunter Brand (17th) 

Remi McDermott (17th) 

Haydon Wan (18th) 

Lily Muster (18th) 

Sienna Puleio (20th) 
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CALENDAR 2021, Term 2 

2021 DATES 

 

Term Dates 2021 

Term 2 19th Apr - 25th June 

Term 3 12th July - 17th Sept 

Term 4 4th Oct - 17th Dec 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2021 

Cup Day - Tuesday 2nd November 
 

Athletic Sports 

Tuesday July 20th, Aero Ovals 

 
Concert 

August 16th - 19th August, Mildura Arts 

Centre 


